
 

A Rural Community Along the Beautiful Big Manistee River 

 Garfield Township Police Department     
8656 Hwy M-66 S.W., Fife Lake, Michigan 49633 

Business (231) 369-3333 Mobile (231) 620-2837 

  

            TO:   SUPERVISOR AND BOARD OF TRUSTEES 

     FROM:  NELSON J. CANNON, CHIEF OF POLICE 

SUBJECT: ADMINISTRATIVE REPORT SINCE MARCH 2025 MEETING 

       DATE: APRIL 10, 2025 
 

I know that the calendar say’s Spring arrived three weeks ago, but this weather is a cold, stark reminder of 

Winter. How much longer is anybody’s guess, but sooner is always better in my book.    

 

My business activity kept us busy elsewhere, so GPD Activity was less than normal; we’ll be back to normal 

pretty quick with Spring just around the corner.  The Risk Reduction Grant was submitted in a timely manner; 

we should be hearing back within a couple of weeks.  This grant was to repair our CCTV System, specifically 

the Park.  Taffletown is still on their limited schedule; they’re open next weekend for their Easter schedule. 

Getting quote for the installation of the new RadarSign; want to have that operational before Memorial day 

Weekend. 

 

Kevin Rogols retired a little earlier than we expected, but Andrew Raymond was in the winds, and ready to 

assume his new role.  We are continuing to work on the transition; very complex process, but we’re making 

steady progress. KMHC Meeting Talking Points included with this report. 

 

Spending a lot of time working through the DNR Grant Award Process; I think we have everything we need in 

place.  We’ve got all phases to fit within our budget; which include opportunities to help ourselves reduce costs.  

Just need the DNR to approve the Award to our contractor.  They are ready to get started…and so are we.  Parks 

Board met has selected the playground equipment; we would like the Board to agree with our choice  Will share 

copies at meeting.  Park will be open to the Public by April 25; Volunteers will be prepping the park before 

then.  

 

Hatley Road Site is being upgraded for Spring Clanup to enhance traffic flow; new overhead garage door being 

installed on the south end of Pole Barn this Spring. 

  

Preliminary Appril 2025 Activity to Date: 

 

     892-132-25 KPS Youth Program        

 892-133-25 Health & Welfare Check/Senior      

  892-134-25 MSP DIC Report/2nd Qtr   

 892-135-25 PBT Calibration      

 892-136-25 Planning Commission Meeting   

 892-137-25 CYO Youth Program   

 892-138-25 Legal Update Training 

  


